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Inside this issue: 

Our Speaker this month is Pam Hadfield. 

 
Pam has been making quilts since the late 
1990’s.   She focuses on a variety of styles from piec-
ing, applique, wool applique, and pictorial 
quilts.  She is currently teaching beginning quilting 
at Saddleback Community College, Community Edu-
cation and is a speaker/ workshop teacher for quilt-
ing guilds. 

 

Pam has won several quilting awards at Road to Cal-
ifornia, and at the Paducah, Nashville, and Grand 
Rapids AQS Shows.  She has had 3 quilts published 
in Quilters Newsletter, Quiltmania, and American 
Quilter! 

 

 

Join us at 4:00 pm for dinner with our speaker, Pam Hadfield at Wood Ranch 
BBQ & Grill located at 28016 Greenfield Drive, Laguna Niguel, CA   Please text 
your RSVP to  Donna Wester at 949 584-3210 by November 7th.  

 

BCQG Welcomes Guests and New Members!!!! 

You may have noticed the “Welcome Guests” signs a few of 

the chairs at our last Guild meeting.  

These special seats are for our guests and new members that 

are not yet sitting with anyone.  

Debra Halverstadt will be joining this group to promote 

friendship and answer questions. 

Please spread the word!!!   

BCQG’s Board Meeting is 

held the Third Thursday of 

the Month via Zoom.  

Programs 

Connect with us on social  
media to join in the fun : 
 
https://www.facebook.com/
Beach-Cities-Quilters-Guild-
105189137693733 
Or Members Only Group  
https://www.facebook.com/
groups/672436387018111 

Upcoming Speakers: 
 
December: Holiday Party 
 
January: Diane Knott 
 
February: Christa Watson 

Need to speak to a board member—Email beachcitiesqg@gmail.com   

Welcoming New Members and Guests 

https://www.facebook.com/orangecounty.modernquiltguild
mailto:beachcitiesqg@gmail.com
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From the President 

BCQG Members are just the BEST!  
 

The October meeting was One Big Fun Celebration:  Presentation of 
Keri Follmer’s President’s Quilt which was fabulous,  Kathy Stolhand 

presented the Golden Thimble Award to Julia Renaud, which was well 
deserved  and the very special celebration of our dear sweet Chris Hu-

ben’s 99th Birthday, who is such an inspiration!   Thank you to every-
one for your contribution to these celebrations!  

 
Fall is just around the corner, but I am thinking about Spring — The 
BCQG Quilt Show April 26-27, 2024!  I am busy sewing on the binding 

on my quilt and preparing my entry form to turn in at the December 
meeting.  Download the form today from the BCQG website and sub-

mit before the deadline date of  January 11, 2024 !  Oh and did you 
know that after you purchase your opportunity tickets, you may sell 

them to others,  or you can keep the winning ticket for yourself!  So 
exciting!  

  

Also my apologies for those who could not hear me at the last meeting, 
and I promise to bring my outdoor voice to the November meeting, 

plus getting the sound turned up on the speakers!  
  

Finally if you are at the Guild meeting,  feeling lonely, or brand new, 
please grab me so I can introduce you to some of our fabulous mem-

bers, who will make you feel that you belong to this Fun and Fabulous Guild!  Quilters are just the best 
people ever!  

 
 
Happy Quilting! 

Margie Bushaw  

2023-2024 President  
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From the Past President 

“Thank you” does not fairly express the love and gratitude that I feel for my President’s Quilt! I am so 
honored that so many guild members would take the time to make a block, plus have people hand quilt it 

at a quilting bee, have hostesses devote time to open their home for quilting bees, as well as the ladies 
that were involved in the design, basting, hand applique, binding and more!  My days and evenings are 

spent looking at the beautiful blocks, lettering, stitching, applique, special labels, embroidery of all kinds, 
do-dads added, artistic blocks hand drawn, EPP, foundation paper piecing, raw edge applique, and more.  

I am in AWE.   

When I said “yes” to being a president of BCQG I wanted to grow what Jennifer Morgan had started in 

her President’s year – to help make the guild the best, most welcoming place for people of all back-

grounds to meet and share their love for fiber arts, quilting, sewing, and all of the cross-over hobbies 
that merge into our membership, like crochet, knitting, costume making, weaving, rug hooking, and 

more.  When I agreed to the Programs job (first step), we were coming out of the Covid closure time and 
our membership was low.  People were just starting to feel comfortable to get together in person and I 
drew from my special event/fundraising background to try some new things at Beach Cities, which the 

Board very kindly supported (sometimes with apprehension but smiles… Wine Pull, Fall Into Quilts and 
more) to help increase our membership and show that we can be creative together and have fun once 

again.  The speakers for this year were my biggest goal.  

I wanted to bring speakers that would be of interest to lots of different types of quilters, and a few big 
name superstars, so that our guild survived, thrived, and grew a little.  All the while we made connec-

tions with like-minded friends through events, committees, and friendship groups.  If you are not yet in-
volved in any of those 3 things, I highly suggest you consider adding one of them, like helping with our 

amazing quilt show committees.  There is lots of fun to be had.  

This gorgeous quilt that you have gifted me, and that Jennifer spent 2023 working endlessly on (!), 
makes my heart overflow with happiness every time I look at it.   Thank you! Being president of BCQG is 

not something that I ever aspired to be, but I am so grateful that I did it.  I hope my little story encour-
ages you to give back to the guild in whatever way that your heart is speaking to you about. That little 

voice … go ahead, listen to it, and jump in.  

Many thanks, 

Keri Follmer 
BCQG Past President 

To all our guild’s past presidents, I want to thank you for awarding me our guild’s prestigious award. It 
was a total surprise when I heard my name announced by Kathy Stolhand. It’s been a pleasure for me to 

be a member of Beach Cities Quilt Guild and to serve as the advertising chair for many years and helping 
with philanthropy and our quilt shows. 

Thank you so much for this award. 

Julia Renaud 

Golden Thimble Award 
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Photos from the October Meeting 
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Fall Tea and Tour Wrap-Up 

Bee Thankful 

Thank you to all who had a hand in the success of the Fall Tea and Tour!  It was a fun day, and we hope you en-
joyed it!  Traditionally the Tea was just expected to cover it’s expenses, however we are pleased to announce that 
we made over $4700! 

It’s important to acknowledge everyone who contributed to the success of the event.  Thank you to all who bought 
a challenge kit, and those of you who turned in a finished entry!  They were all beautiful and creative and we wish 
we could have given every one a ribbon.  They made for a beautiful backdrop to the luncheon. 

Thank you to everyone who contributed a raffle basket, or items to put in a basket.  The bounty on the raffle ta-
bles was amazing!  A huge thank you to Sue and Jim Peters for everything they donated.  We are so lucky they are 
so talented and generous.  Congratulations to all the winners. 

We couldn’t have a Tea and Tour without members who open their homes to us so we can see their sewing spaces 
and homes.  Thanks are not enough for Teresa Thordarson, Sharon Farley, Nancy Lane, Sandy Corbin and Anne 
Hicks.  We loved seeing the places you create!   

Finally, thank you to the best committee we could have asked for!  Many of them have been on this committee be-
fore, and we think that’s a testament to how much fun we have! 

Tour: Patricia Pardoen   

Acquisitions:  Elaine PappasPuckett  

Layout: Marian Mapes  

Awards: Julie Greenspan  

Challenge: Julie Greenspan and Jennifer Morgan  

Labels: Alicia Passarelli 

Data Input: Marian Mapes  

Food: Marilyn Hamilton and Nancy McBride  

Centerpieces: Lupe Maher  

President Keri Follmer  

Raffle Baskets/Sales: Liz Pickering and Wendy Price  

Set up/Take down: Janice Trumbauer 

Tickets: Martha Hurlburt and Donna Wester 

Treasurer: Karen Bean  

Hostess: Marsha Burns 

 

We are Bee-yond Thankful to all of you! 

 

Jennifer Morgan and Maggie Thompson, Co-Chairs 
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Quilt Show 2024 

2024 QUILT SHOW - CELEBRATE COLOR 

It takes a village, a BIG village, to put on our 2024 Quilt Show.  We have filled our committee positions (yay!) and 
we now have 40 fabulous ladies already working away on everything from “Acquisitions” to “Wine Pull”. 

We are off to a good start but we really need everybody’s participation.  So, as the committee works behind the 
scenes here are some things you can ask yourself… 

• HAVE YOU DECIDED ON YOUR QUILT SHOW ENTRY?  IT’S NOT A QUILT SHOW WITHOUT YOUR BEAU-
TIFUL QUILT!  You have until April to finish your quilt but entry forms are due on January 11th so don’t de-
lay!  If you submit more than one quilt, please indicate which is your first choice as space is limited.  Entry 
form is available on the website or click HERE. 

• ARE YOU WORKING ON A DONATION?  Please consider donating items for the Quilt Auction, Silent Auction, 
Raffle Baskets and/or Boutique.  You can drop off any items at the Quilt Show table. 

Laurel Hathaway, our Boutique Chairperson, has so many patterns, samples and ideas to inspire you!  Be sure 
to visit her table at the next Guild meeting.  Here are some of the items that have already been donated (10 
minute table runner, Halloween baby quilt, watermelon table topper, crocheted hair band, burp cloths, gnome 
wine bottle topper, crocheted thread catcher). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
• CAN YOU HELP DELIVER FLYERS?  If you will be traveling to a “quilty” location outside the OC area (quilt 

shop, sewing store, retreat, etc.) or have a local newspaper or a great place to post flyers please contact our 
Publicity team, Christi Valley or Tami Quan. 

 
• HAVE YOU PURCHASED YOUR OPPORUNITY QUILT & TREASURE CHEST TICKETS?  If yes, thank you!!!  If 

no, please do so at the November Guild meeting.  Purchase $35 (42 tickets) and we will label and deposit your 
tickets for you!  If you cannot attend the meeting, please contact one of our Co-Chairs listed below.  They will 
be happy to assist you in purchasing your tickets. 

 
• HAVE YOU SIGNED UP TO VOLUNTEER?  We are looking for volunteers to travel with the Opportunity Quilt 

to sell raffle tickets at other guilds.  Visiting other guilds can be so fun.  You get to meet new quilters, see their 
speakers and what other fun things they’re doing.  So, grab a buddy and go on a little road trip! 

https://media.rainpos.com/11530/2024_Quilt_Show_Entry_Form.pdf
mailto:cvalley@cox.net
mailto:tamiquan@cox.net
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These are the dates we need to fill with hopefully a few more coming... 

 
Tuesday 1/9/24  Valley of the Mist – Temecula (evening) 
 
Monday 1/15/24 Canyon Quilters – San Diego (evening) 
 
Friday 1/26/24  Citrus Belt – Riverside (morning) 
 
Tuesday 2/20/24 South Bay – Torrance (evening) 

 
Tuesday 4/9/24  Surfside – San Clemente (morning) 
 

You can sign up at the Guild meeting or contact Patricia Pardoen, Carol Gobrogge or Kelly Counseller. 

We will have many more volunteer opportunities for you in the near future…Stay tuned! 

If you have any questions or comments, please visit our table at the Guild meetings or contact one of our 
Co-Chairs, Karen Brewin or Margaret Gordon. 

 

Quilt Show 2024 Continued 

mailto:patpardoen@gmail.com
mailto:cmgobrogge@gmail.com
mailto:spartans@cox.net
mailto:kjbrewin@gmail.com
mailto:mmggordon76@gmail.com
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• November Focus 
• December Dark 
• Did You Know? 
• What is the personality of a quilter? 
• FQ Prices 
 
Greetings from the Quilters’ Marketplace!  
 
November: Now is the time to prep for holiday de cor! We have many holiday fabrics and new arrival fabrics 
coming to the marketplace in November. Time to make some gifts or fun home de cor! Holiday table runners and 
napkins, fun pillows and placemats, or simple whimsical ornaments. 
 
                        
 
              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
December: We will not have the marketplace at the December guild meeting. If you need to shop mid-month, 
give me a call and we can make special shopping arrangements for you. 1-800-GOT FABRIC (Just Kidding…. 
714-883-9499) The storage unit is located in Lake Forest, U-Haul, 25290 Jeronimo Road. (Jeronimo and El Toro) 
Cash or checks preferred and by all means, bring your sewing friends! 
 
Did You Know: Vinegar is an excellent mildew “killer”. To remove mildew odor, mix 1 cup of white vinegar in a 
bucket of water and presoak for at least an hour (or put into soak in your washer). Then launder it in the hottest 
temperature allowed for the fabric. It would be wise to use a Color Catcher the first time a new fabric is washed. 
Dry, iron, cut, sew, and quilt away! 
 
What is the personality of a quilter? 
They possess the patience and commitment to complete a long-term project such as a quilt.  
(They haven’t seen my list of UFOs!) 
They have the skill and precision to produce work with fine craftsmanship. (Yes, BCQG rocks!) 
They have an artistic eye for good design. (Or they buy some fantastic kits)  
They have tremendous self-discipline to produce consistent stitching throughout the piece.  
(Have you seen all the quilts that are donated by our members? Amazing!) 
 
FQ Prices: Busy people get a done and BCQG members do it well!  Thanks to all of you for supporting BCQG’s fab-
ric sales. All the proceeds to direct to supporting philanthropic organizations. We have a big goal to reach this 
next year and we want to keep the prices the same. There is one adjustment that is needed. We are putting the fat 
quarters to the appropriate pricing of 50 cents to match the $2 per yard pricing. The adjustment will take place 
the first of 2024. Shop now! Help us Help the Guild. Share our Marketplace with your friends and family!  
 
A bed without a quilt is like a sky without stars. 
Creating your world colorful, 
Patti, Donna, and Elaine 

Quilters’ Marketplace  
(Previously known as the Fabric/Rummage Sale) 
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Workshops Workshops 
BCQG workshops are generally held on the Friday following the monthly Thursday night guild meeting, at the Norman P Murray 
Community Center in Mission Viejo. Registration is $35 for members; $60 for non-members. (Annual BCQG membership is only 
$40, and members have first opportunity to sign up for workshops.) See workshop details in weekly snippets, on the website and 
below for more information. 

You may cancel and receive a refund if you let the workshop chair, Mary Kay Fitzpatrick, know by email at least 45 days before the 
workshop. After that time, you will receive a refund if there is a person to fill your spot. We will issue a refund after we receive pay-
ment from your replacement. 

November Workshop – Registration is on a wait list now 

Crazy Christmas Trees with Pam Hadfield 

Wednesday, November 8th from 10 am -4pm  (This Wednesday date is an excep-
tion to the usual workshop day, due to the Veterans’ Day Holiday.) 

The workshop will be held in the Juniper Room of the Norman P Murray Commu-
nity Center. 

Though the pattern title is entitled “Christmas”, the table runner or quilt may be 
any color/theme you choose. It is a great project for 10” squares/layer cakes. 

Pam will have the pattern available at the workshop for $3. 

The Creative Grids ruler CGRKA6 (Spider Web) is needed to create the proper angled cuts ($28 at Amazon or Walmart) 

This workshop has a waiting list. Contact Mary Kay Fitzpatrick to be added to the wait list. 

Not a member: email Mary Kay Fitzpatrick 

January Workshop – Registration is open 

Under the Mistletoe with Diane Knott 

This is a paper and curved piecing techniques project. 

Friday, January 12, 2024 from 10 am-4 pm in the Juniper Room at the Norman P Murray Center. The 
pattern is available through Diane Knott’s website, $10. It will include the paper piecing patterns and 
instructions for a wall hanging or table runner size quilt piece. 

It is a great project for fat quarters, and an opportunity to swap fabrics for a scrappier look. 

Diane promises that you will learn tips for cutting, storing, and piecing fabric strips in a variety of 
widths. By the end of the process, we will have turned precut strips, sliced yardage and selvages into 
innovative strip quilt projects.  

Visit Diane’s website http:/www.butterflythreadsquilting.com/ for more information about her designs and her projects. 

February Workshop – Registration opens in November 

Machine Quilting: Walking Foot and Free Motion with Christa Watson 

Friday, February 9th from 10 am-4 pm in the Juniper Room and Norman P Murray Community Cen-
ter 

Take your quilt to the next level by adding depth and dimension to your designs, using your do-
mestic sewing machine. The secret to success here is the willingness to let go of perfection, cre-
ating asymmetrical and free-form designs that create pleasing textures to your quilt. This tech-
nique requires minimal marking of the quilt. You will practice free-motion quilting and walking foot 
(or dual feed) techniques. Prepare for class by sandwiching and pre-basting leftover blocks or 
scrappy blocks made from your scraps. The class requires purchase of Christa’s book, 99 Machine 
Quilting Designs, ($29) available for purchase ahead of time at shop.ChristaQuilts.com 
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Philanthropy News Philanthropy News 

The October Guild meeting was quite a success I heard!  So many things happening, President's Quilt revealed, Chris Hu-
ben's 99th birthday and Golden Thimble Awarded to Julia Renaud  I was sad to miss the festivities. 
 
I am the new chair for Philanthropy, Janice Trumbauer, and I am so excited about the year ahead.  There is such a won-
derful team that make up Philanthropy, I am grateful to all who participate! 
 
October Sew Day was amazing!  Laurel brought a guest, the owner of Quilt Passions, who showed attendees how to make 
a 10 minute table runner.  Hopefully, we'll have some for the Boutique.  Pat Price collected another 40 quilts for Maui, 
totaling 135, and we are no longer accepting quilts for Maui.  Thank you to Rosie for having everything run so smoothly 
as so many of us were not there.  
 
November Sew day will be November 6th. 
10 AM - 3 PM  
Presbyterian Church Of The Master  
26051 Marguerite Pkwy, Mission Viejo, CA 92692  
Corner of Oso and Marguerite 
 
December 4 
 January 8, 2024 *one week later due to New Years Day * 
 
Sew Day is the first Monday of the month unless otherwise noted.  
 
The November Sew Day will have a mini workshop; "Greased Lightning Jelly Roll Runners" kits!  Six of them will be pro-
vided, first come, first serve!  These are for the Quilt Show Boutique.  Come join the fun. 
 
Show and Tell is at 11:00, you don't want to miss it! 
We'll have patterns and kits and fabric giveaways. 
 
It's not how much we give, but how much love we put into giving.  Mother Teresa 
 
Happy Stitching, 
Janice Trumbauer 
Philanthropy Chair 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Thank you to all who brought treats to our hospitality table in October.  Everything was gone, including Chris Huben's delicious, 99 
birthday cake! 
 
Remember, if it is your birthday month, please bring a sweet or savory, on a disposable dish.  You are welcome to make a contribution 
to the table any month too! 

Hospitality News 
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Things to Do 

November 2023 

3 Quilted Treasurers Quilt Show http://www.fallbrookquiltguild.com/quilt-show.html 

14 Surfside Quilters Guild Fundraiser “November 

Fest”  

www.surfsidequilterguild.org  

January 2024 

17-20 Road 2 CA Quilt Show https://online.roadtocalifornia.com/ 

May 2024 

4 Quilts in the Garden Quilt Show www.ocqg.club 

Monthly Mini 

The winner of Patricia Pardoen’s Halloween Witch was Janet Cowart.  

Our November Monthly Mini was created 
by Deborra Singleterry.  This beautiful 
wall hanging entitled “Getting Ready for 
Fall” will be an amazing addition to your 
Thanksgiving de cor. 

Stop by the  Monthly Mini Table  to pur-
chase your ticket.  

It only tasks one ticket to win!  

  

Block Party 

It was fun seeing the variation of hearts from the finished Block Party Hearts Quilt. We 

love that whatever someone does, it becomes a wonderful finished project. 

What is next, you wonder? Anna Ahmed and Pat Ballard are the new Block Party lead-

ers and are developing a plan for the coming year. We are tweaking patterns to create 

fun birdhouses. All who have heard are quite excited, including us. At the November 

meeting we will present the first block and have patterns and instructions ready for 

you to begin your own creative birdhouse quilt. We hope you will join us. Chirp, chirp. 
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December 2023 Holiday Party 

 

January 2024  Diane Knott    https://dianedknott.com/ 

 

February 2024  Christa Watson   https://christaquilts.com/ 

 

March 2024  Maria Shell    https://mariashell.com/ 

Upcoming Speakers - Beach Cities Quilters 

Becky Silvaggio is recovering from an additional surgery on her remain-
ing kidney. She continues to heal and hopes to be back to normal very 
soon. I know you will join me in sending our best wishes for a full and 
speedy recovery. 

Delane Turner is recovering from two major back surgeries. We are hap-
py to report that she is home now. Healing is slow going, but Delane looks 
forward to a full recovery.  For cards and letters, you can find her address 

in the Guild directory.  

Deb Komatsu spent eight days in the hospital after open heart surgery. Recovery is not easy, but she is 
doing pretty well. Deb has had the great support from her family. She is taking short walks and working 
on some hand sewing. We wish her a quick return to her usual energetic self very soon.  

Happy Happy Birthday Chris Hueben!!! She celebrated her 99th birthday on October 5th. We helped her 
celebrate with balloons, cake and a wonderful chorus of “Happy Birthday” at the October Guild meeting.  
Such a wonderful surprise!!! 

Congratulations to Starlin Adams!!!  We are happy to announce the birth of    Merlin Adams. He was 
born September 14th. He is just adorable!! We send our best wishes to Starlin and her family.  

Congratulations to Elaine Pappas Pucket!!!  Georgia Elise Pucket made her debut on October 18th. 
Weighing in at 6lbs 8oz and 20 inches long. Georgia’s parents are Elaine’s son Jason and her daughter-in
-law Brittany.  Blessings to all the family.  

You can contact Debra Halverstadt for questions or to report other guild Sunshine and Shadows.  

The only source for gathering information is through you.  If you have something you would like to in-
clude in this column please contact me. Please include your name and contact information, and if about 
someone else, their name and contact information for verification. 

Thank you,  Debra Halverstadt  

Sunshine & Shadows 
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Show and Tell 

 
Many, many thanks to the outgoing Show & Tell committee who served for two years!  Show & Tell is a 
favorite of many in the guild and each month it gives each of us renewed inspiration to keep going on the 
many projects we have piling up in our sewing rooms.   
 
November will usher in the holidays and all the many meaningful and fun traditions we share 
with friends and family.  Please bring any quilts, quilt tops, items of clothing, gifts, anything you've com-
pleted recently or even many years ago.  Isn't it fun to see what we were sewing 5 or 10 years ago?  We 
want to see it all! 
 
We have small forms and pens at the table for you to fill out with the information about your item.  Please 
limit the description to five sentences or less.  We appreciate pre typed notes as well.   
We are so excited to serve the guild in this capacity and we know the 23/24 year in BCQG will be another 
great one.  Because of all of you. 
 
Your Show & Tell Committee, 
Polly Hada, Lupe Maher, France Imagawa 
 
If you have show and tell and not able to make the meeting or  forgot to bring your quilt to share — please 
email carelynne@me.com and you can be added to our monthly show and tell photos.  

1 2 3 

4 
5 

1. Pat Ballard—Aloha 

Dress 

2. Jan Hirth—Spellbound 

3. Anna Ahmed—

Moonlight Flight 

4. Janet Waddill—Rise & 

Shine 

5. Patricia Pardon—

Pumpkin Patch 
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Time To Renew!  
To join the guild please print, complete and bring this form to the next meeting.  You can also join online: https://

www.beachcitiesquilters.org/join-us.htm.  

https://www.beachcitiesquilters.org/join-us.htm
https://www.beachcitiesquilters.org/join-us.htm
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FOR SALE: 

Handi Quilter 18” Longarm quilting machine with 

10’ frame. Has ruler base, extra-wide leader, bobbin 

winder, glide foot, bobbins, needles, etc. 

$1500. Nancy.Gasparotti@cox.net  


